Charles Schoeps (#1315) has submitted
the Perfin shown below, which gppears to be
a State of Michigan Perfin, but does not
match any of the patterns shown in the Il-
lustrated Catalog. It may have been listad
in one ofthe Additions and Corrections Sup-
plements, which the editor does not have at
hand. Who can supply further information?

Charles points out that when this par-
ticular example is turned over, it becomes
an EFQ (Error, Freak or 0ddity), because of
the stamp's off-center perforation. He in-
quires as to whether there are any other
members who collect Perfins on EFOs, as
such. Step forward, you EFO Perfins colleo-
tors !




In response to Charles Schoeps' inquiry
in the March Bulletin concerning an apparent
State of Michigan Perfin which did not match
any shown in the catalog, Vice President
Dorothy Savage says she understands that
this Perfin came about when every other pin
was removed from the original perforator,
and the feet were removed also, thus creating
a new State of Michigan Perfin type.





